Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Board of Medicine
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that Board of Medicine has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Andres I. Beregovich, Esq., on June 23, 2022. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 48, No. 133, of the July 11, 2022, Florida Administrative Register. The petition was purported to be filed on behalf of an unidentified resident of the State of Florida who underwent a gluteal fat grafting procedure in an office surgery facility in Florida performed by a Florida licensed medical doctor. The Board reviewed the Petition as its duly noted meeting held on August 5, 2022 in Ft. Lauderdale, Florida. The Board’s Order, filed on August 25, 2022 declines to issue a declaratory statement in response to Mr. Beregovich’s petition because the petitioner has failed to demonstrate that his unidentified purported client is a substantially affected person under the facts set forth.

A copy of the Final Order may be obtained by contacting: Paul Vazquez, J.D., Executive Director, Board of Medicine/MQA, 4052 Bald Cypress Way, Bin #C03, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3253 or Paul.Vazquez@flhealth.gov. 
